BCCA RESCUE FY 22-23 REPORT NARRATIVE

From July 1, 2022 to June 30, 2023, we received and processed 86 applications, which averages about 7 a month. Processing each application includes responding to the applicant, notifying the area coordinators and volunteers and posting to several Rescue-only sites as well as saving the application to Dropbox under the appropriate state. This does not include the vast number of phone calls we respond to.

This past FY, we were able to recruit 12 new Rescue Coordinators/Volunteers for NE; AZ-NM; NY-PA; WI; MT; IL-IN; IA; NY (2); TN-KY-MS-AR (2); AR-OK.

We have also started to post in Dropbox a folder where Beardie folks have offered to Foster if needed.

In January 2023 we had over 500 applications in our data base. With the help of our Volunteers, all applications from 2016-2020 were contacted regarding the status of their applications. We purged 90, bringing our Active Applications to 411. It is interesting that many of the old applications chose to remain Active.

Several times during this period we asked our members to update any contact information, which was changed in our Rescue Members Data Sheet. Upon making corrections, a new Rescue Map was created on Google Maps as well as Kay’s lists of Rescue Members.

This year we brought 11 Beardies into Rescue. 4 were from an all-breed Rescue in IL, who reached out to us. 3 were from Florida; 1 from RI; 2 from TX (one of which came to us via OES Rescue), and 1 from OK. The puppy mill dogs all needed to be spayed or neutered and the contracts call for us to reimburse the adopters up to $250 for those vet expenses. Several of the dogs were too young to be sterilized. The TX pup from OES Rescue came to us with Parvo, which was successfully treated.

FY22/23 Rescue Report

Lisa Depies, our AZ/NM Coordinator who implemented the Auer Hair Clips and Beardie Emblems fund-raiser for Rescue several years ago continues to manage a thriving fund raiser for Rescue. For this FY she was able to donate
$3,726.17 dollars net profit to Rescue. In aadditions we received $1,945.00 from folks supporting our Rescue Program.

Respectfully,

Patty Halverson Kay Sakowski
BCCA Rescue Co-Administrators
